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Dear Parents/ Carers,  

 

Welcome to this week’s newsletter. School has been a hive of activity this week and a sense 

that everyone has well and truly settled back into school and the routine has descended 

upon us! The children are enjoying the new texts and topics that they are looking at as well 

as thinking carefully about the school Councils they wish to join this academic year! Over 

the weekend the children will be preparing their ‘speeches’ in readiness for Monday’s 

voting and I look forward to sharing our new school council representatives in next week’s 

newsletter.  

 

In other news I would like to congratulate pupils, parents and teachers who were this week 

commended by the Local Authority Educational Welfare officer for the school’s outstanding 

attendance for the overall 2021-2022 academic year; despite what presented as a 

challenging year at times with several waves of covid throughout the year rearing their 

heads! Overall school’s attendance was recorded at 96.3% which exceeds the aspirational 

figure of 95% as set by the local authority.  

 

Can I therefore take this opportunity to thank everyone for your understanding of the 

importance of consistent school attendance and of punctuality and your support in 

securing this fantastic attendance score! Well done everyone and let’s keep up the 

fabulous work! 

 

Wishing everyone a wonderful weekend, 

 

With Best Wishes,  

 

Mrs S. Henney  
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Attendance 

 

This week’s winners are Stiperstones – Well done! 

 

Class  This week … Previous week ….  

Lawley 98.91% 99.13% 

Wrekin 95.83% 98.89% 

Caradoc 93.75% 98.33% 

Stiperstones 98.96% 100% 

Whole School 96.59% 98.96% 

National Average this week   

 

This week’s Star Pupils!  

This week’s pupils of the week are:  

Ercall – Matthew Edwards for super mark-making. Matthew is beginning to form the letters 

of his name independently, Well done Matthew!  

Lawley – Reception: Amber Gillan - For coming into school happy and ready to learn. 

Year 1: Amelia Allwood for a fantastic Literacy pathways story map based on     Lost and 

Found. 

  

Wrekin -  Isabelle Nicolson - For coming to school ready to learn and with a great attitude 

to her learning.  

Caradoc – Phoebe Grove- for always trying her best in Caradoc. Well done! 

Stiperstones – Evie Hardy- For always giving 100 percent in every subject area. Your hard 

work is really paying off! Well done Evie!  

 

Class News 

 

Ercall 

Our nursery children seemed very excited to receive their book bags this week. The children 

chose a book each to take home to share with their adults/siblings. We hope you all enjoy 

sharing these books at home and take good care of them. Please bring them back when 

your child would like to choose a different book. 

This week in nursery we have been following recipes in the role-play area. 

We showed creativity within our topic books by designing our own Gingerbread men. 

Within provision we have been exploring baking apparatus such as weighing scales and 

bowls using real flour. 
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We have been on a shape hunt and have been exploring shape in the water tray this week 

too! 

During our phonics sessions we made 'silly soup' with objects beginning with the phoneme 

't'. 

 

Best wishes Mrs Butler and Mrs Arblaster  

 

Lawley 

We have had a great week this week in Lawley class. The reception children are starting to 

settle into school life very well and have developed their boundaries and routines. 

In Literacy this week we have started out Lost and Found topic book. The children have 

been developing their vocabulary, writing predictions and reception have been writing the 

initial sounds of items in the book. We also made our own story pathways 'story maps' based 

on the story. 

 

In maths we have been looking at 'counting forwards' and 'counting backwards' within 10. 

Year One have been working with numbers beyond 10. The children have been building 

number towers following the pattern. 

 

In Geography we have started looking at Hot and Cold places of the world. The children 

have enjoyed playing in our 'Polar Regions' role play area and have drawn and labelled 

the cold and hot places of the world. 

 

In Science we have been looking at the four seasons and their features, the children 

enjoyed drawing and writing about each season. 

 

A great week Lawley Class 
 

Mrs Greenway and Mrs Dykes 
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Wrekin 

On Monday we headed outside to investigate the 

vegetation living on our school grounds. We used 

identification sheets to help us name the various plants and 

trees. We collected samples, made simple sketches and took 

photos to record our findings.  

 

In preparation for our exciting trip next week, 

we looked at Miro's use of printing, to make our 

own surreal images of animals. Miss Jones had 

great fun guessing what animals we had 

created. We are going to create a class book 

to display in school for all to enjoy.  

 

Our English lessons have seen us exploring the characteristics of trolls and comparing them 

to the troll in our story. This week we had to write instructions of the top 10 things you need 

to be a good troll.  

 

Check out our class page on the website for some great examples of our work.  

 

Miss S. Jones & Mrs Burns 

Caradoc   

Caradoc have had another productive week this week!  

We continue to produce some amazing writing whilst looking at our class 

book "Gorilla". Caradoc have been working on fronted adverbials so to 

tor test them on these at home! 

 

In science we have started looking the fascinating journey of the human 

digestive system and we even made our own teeth out of 

marshmallows! 

 

In art the children have been studying and designing their own Ancient 

Greek pots and will start to make them next week.   Overall a really 

productive week. Well done Caradoc!  
 

Miss McLaughlin 

Stiperstone 

Stiperstones have been busy learning about the important jobs out 

blood does. We now know all about the plasma, red 

blood cells, white blood cells and platelets . We then 

focussed on the red blood cells and their job in the 

circulatory system.  
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We created our own life size model on the playground and acted the parts of the red 

blood cells travelling around the body.  

 

Mrs Baillie 

 

In other news ….  

Sports News 

Addmore Netball team took part in a netball competition at Market Drayton Junior School. 

Amelia, Eira, Liz, Florence, Tom, Samuel and Owen played fantastically well against children 

from other schools. Whilst we don't go through to the next round, I can honestly say that 

they showed great sportsmanship and learned lots from each match. They worked well as 

a team and gained confidence with each passing match. Well done team!  

 

There are many more events to look forward to this term....cross country, basketball, tag 

rugby, quicksticks hockey and Bikability are all coming up!  

 

Breakfast Club/Wraparound Care 

In order to ensure safe staff to pupil ratios in our wraparound care clubs we please ask that 

any online bookings for Breakfast Club and afterschool wraparound care are made through 

School Spider by lunchtime on the day before the booking is required.  This will enable us to 

ensure that clubs are adequately staffed.  If you find yourself in need of wraparound care 

in need of an emergency, we will of course try to accommodate this but bookings will need 

to be made and confirmed by telephone.  Those who have not booked in this way may 

unfortunately be turned away if we have exceeded safe pupil to staff ratios. 

Grand Theft Auto – Guidance for Parents  

We would like to raise parent’s awareness around the risks associated with children playing 

and watching Grand Theft Auto. Please find attached to this week’s newsletter a leaflet 

produced by the National Online Safety group which outlies for parents some of the risks 

posed by the game upon young viewers. These include exposure to a number of potential 

risks including violent content, profane language and playing with strangers. Please note 

this is an 18+ game and therefore should be played by only those 18 years or older.  

 

Macmillan Coffee morning 

On Friday 30th September, the pupils of Stiperstones class are hosting 

a Macmillan Coffee afternoon to raise money for Macmillan cancer 

support.  The event will be held in the village hall from 1.30pm to 

2.45pm.   All are welcome to join us for a hot drink and a slice of cake, 

for a small donation towards this good cause.  

We would greatly appreciate donations of cakes and biscuits to sell at this event. These can 

be brought into school on the morning of the event.  
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Moreton Say Diary Dates 2022 – 2023  

 

 

SEPTEMBER 

Monday 5th September – PD Day 

Tuesday 6th September – Children return to school for Autumn Term 

Tuesday 20th September – SEND Drop in Session  

Tuesday 27th September – Wrekin Class visit to Shrewsbury Museum 

Friday 30th September – Lawley Class visit to Market Drayton Library  

Friday 30th September – Macmillan Coffee Afternoon 1.30pm – 2.45pm  

Thursday 29th September – Grove School Open Evening 5.30pm to 7.30pm  

 

OCTOBER 

Tuesday 18th October - Children in Need 

Friday 21st October - PD Day 

Mon 24TH – Fri 28th October -Half term 

 

NOVEMBER 

Wednesday 2nd November – Maths Workshop for Parents – 4.30pm to 5.30pm 

Tuesday 8th November - Flu Vaccine for Reception to Year 6 

 

DECEMBER 

Monday 5th December - Pantomime at Festival Drayton – details to follow 

Friday 16th December - Christmas Jumper Day 

Mon 19th – Mon 2nd Jan ’23 - Christmas break 

 

JANUARY 

Tuesday 3rd January 2023 - PD Day 

Wednesday 4th January 2023 - Children return to school 



AddMore Federation 

Adderley and Moreton Say CE Primary Schools 

‘Together we add more’ 

 
 
 

and finally ….  
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